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Hello Everyone: 
 
The month of Janu-
ary has certainly 
started off with a 
bang.  First, we had 
the privilege of RI 
President Ray visiting 
with us at our 
Roundup.  What a 

great time we had, with fellowship, great 
food, dancing, and receiving President 
Ray’s message of Cowboy Logic.  Again, 
I would like to thank Bonnie Best for her 
long hours of work as our registrar, Gin-
ger McDonald for coordinating matters 
with the Saddle Rack and Danny Thomas 
rentals, Susan and Tom Valenta for man-
ning the T-shirt stand, and John Bruzus, 
Lee Denlinger and Don MacKenzie for 
being our greeters. 
  
Next we had our monthly Cabinet meeting 
with wonderful reports from PDG Dwight 
Perry regarding the History of the District; 
AG Larry Barr brought us up to date on 
what’s going on in Area 6; and Susan 
Dupree, accompanied by her team, told 
us of the activities involved in the delivery 
of medical equipment to the people of Af-
ghanistan.  Susan’s report was well done 
with pictures of the people, and the equip-
ment which will now make life easier for 
the people of this troubled land.  Susan, 
my compliments to you and your team for 
a job well done! 
 
This is the month to honor those who help 
our clubs in an organizational sense. If 
Community Service, International Service, 
Vocational Service, and New Generations 
are the heart of Rotary, then Club Service 
is the backbone of Rotary.    

Those who give of themselves in this 
area of service rarely get the accolades 
that those of the other Avenues receive, 
however, without their efforts Rotary 
could not exist. 
 
Our clubs secretaries, treasurers, public 
relations/image chairs, program chairs, 
membership committees, we care chairs, 
trainers, youth protection officers, and of 
course our clubs presidents, carry the 
burden of the day to day operations of 
the clubs.  We owe these people a real 
debt of gratitude, therefore, I would ask 
that clubs honor those who give so much 
and receive so little with special recogni-
tion this month. 
 
On Saturday, January 8, we conducted 
our Mid-Year meeting with club Presi-
dents, AG’s, Presidents Elect, and other 
district leaders.  The “State of the District” 
was discussed and I am proud to say that 
the clubs are doing magnificent work in 
bringing the gift of Rotary to their commu-
nities, both local and international.  We 
are currently at 75% of our Foundation 
Goal. Membership is up .8%, and the 
clubs are poised to make the next six 
months very productive. 
 
The next major district event is the Dis-
trict Assembly.  Although the District As-
sembly is designed to train incoming offi-
cers, it is open to all Rotarians.  It is im-
portant that all Rotarians have a solid 
foundation of our organization, as the 
more people know the better we will re-
tain their membership. 

Roger 
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Un-Sung Hero Awards 
 
Who is an Un-Sung Hero?  President Ray asked 
for some candidates from our district for recog-
nition in New Orleans at the Convention.  (This 
has been done).  Governor Roger got to thinking 
that wouldn’t it be great to have this award of-
fered in our own District based upon the recom-
mendation of Club Presidents.   
 
The definition of the award is someone who has 
consistently, over a long period of time, given of 
themselves in the spirit of Service Above Self, 
without receiving or asking for recognition. Extra 
consideration would go to individuals who used 
their vocation in their service to mankind.  If you 
have such an individual whom you would like 
the Governor to present such an award, he 
would be happy to do so.  Please provide a brief 
description of their service to Governor Roger. 

DR. KEITH MCKENZIE RECOGNIZED FOR 
VOLUNTEERISM 
RECEIVES MULTIPLE AWARDS FROM CITY 
OF SANTA CRUZ AND ROTARY 
 
 
Keith McKenzie, MD, a retired Santa Cruz oph-
thalmologist, was recognized for 25 years of 
service in 
organizing 
and sup-
p o r t i n g 
over 25 
v o l u n t e e r 
eye surgery 
trips to 
Guatemala.  
D r . 
McKenzie began his travel to Guatemala in 
1988, providing free medical and surgical eye 
care to indigenous populations.  Since 1996, 
with the Santa Cruz Rotary he organized and 
staffed groups traveling to the Clinica Maxena, a 
mission medical clinic in Santo Tomas la Union.  
The Clinica serves a population of 100,000 in a 
rural setting with little access to eye care. 
 
Over the course of 15 years the Santa Cruz Ro-
tary Eye Care Project has provided examina-
tions and medical eye care to over 5,000 pa-
tients, and nearly 100 operations have been 
performed. 
 
The Recognition Event was held at the Pasa-
tiempo Country Club on Saturday, December 4.  
Members of the Santa Cruz Rotary and volun-
teers from previous trips attended.  Mike Rotkin, 
the Mayor of Santa Cruz, proclaimed December 
4 as Keith McKenzie Day.  Rotary presented Dr. 
McKenzie with an award, and the Rotary District 
Governor, Roger Hassler, presented the un-
sung award from the District.  

SAN LEANDRO ROTARIAN BONNIE BEST 
RECIPIENT OF THE “UN-SUNG HERO” 
AWARD  
 
Bonnie Best of San 
Leandro Rotary Club 
was the proud recipi-
ent of the Un-sung 
Hero Award.  District 
Governor Roger 
Hassler  & President 
Pat Poddatoori sur-
prised Bonnie on 
December 15, 2010 
by presenting her the 
“Un-sung Hero” 
Award at  San Lean-
dro’s Rotary Club 
meeting in the pres-
ence of 75 Rotarians 
and guests. 
Bonnie received this award in appreciation for 
her dedication to the Rotary principal of “Service 
above Self”, and for her use of her vocation to 
create goodwill, peace & understanding 
throughout the world. 
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Future Vision Global Grants Update 
 
Rotarians in District 5170 are busy using the resources of The Rotary Foundation to plan and implement 
meaningful humanitarian and educational projects around the world.  The Future Vision procedures have made 
the process of grant funding, primarily done on-line, more efficient and timely.  Our Rotary Foundation funds 
are, indeed, “doing good in the world.” 
 
Many of you are aware that District 5170 is one of one hundred Future Vision Pilot Districts in the Rotary 
world.  While there are many significant changes in the operation of The Rotary Foundation, much is also done 
in the same way as previously.  One of the goals of The Rotary Foundation in terms of grant activity is to have 
clubs engaged in larger projects with more sustainable outcomes.  In our district, where each club is allocated 
District Designated Funds based on the previous two years and seven months of annual giving to The 
Foundation, many clubs have partnered together to achieve those larger outcomes. 
 

Projects with Approved Applications or which have been funded:* 
 
Grant 

# 
D5170 Club Country Project 

Amt 
D5170 
DDF  

Project Description 

25218 Gilroy So Cty 
Sunrise 

Uganda $42,408 $9017 Adopt-a-Village 

25103 Los Altos Liberia $75,000 $9,098 Child AIDS Prevention 
25070 Los Gatos Philippines $60,000 $3,140 ICU/NICU In Tuguegarao Hospital 
25289 Oakland 3 Belize $39,608 $12,054 Elem. School Toilet Block 
25131 Palo Alto Guatemala $35,000 $10,000 Fuel Efficient Stoves 
25169 Scotts Valley Guatemala $63,083 $16,337 Medical Equipment to Westmont 

Hospital 
25170 Sunnyvale Guatemala $54,322 $16,337 Medical Equipment to Hospitalito 

Atitlan 
25050 D5170 France $30,000 $15,000 L Manley Global Scholarship 
25060 D5170 England $30,000 $15,000 A. Hong Global Scholarship 

 
* New in the Future Vision Pilot is a two-stage project approval.  The first stage is proposal approval and 
the second is final project approval.  The projects on this chart have received final approval of their 
proposal and some have received funding. 
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Projects with Approved Proposals* 

 
 

• The above chart indicates project proposals which have been received by The Foundation and are satis-
fying conditions prior to final approval and funding. 
• Project Totals to date (Proposal and Application):  $576,318 
Total Amount of District 5170 DDF used in these projects:  $129,182 
 
We are aware that other significant Global Grant projects are being planned by several of our clubs.  There is even 
a multi-club project underway with DDF funds being donated by a district in Brazil for a project right here in our 
own district!  We anticipate that these projects will be submitted before the February 2011 deadline. 
 
In a future article, we will tell you about our wonderful District Grants program and include a listing of all the open 
District Grants for 2010-2011. 
 
Important Grant Dates:   December 31 – Final Reports for 2009-2010 District 
        Grants are due 
    January 31 –    Applications for 2010-2011 District  
        Grants are due 
    February 28 -   Proposals for Global Grant projects  
        must be submitted to TRF 
       
If you are interested in learning more about the grants programs of The Rotary Foundation, please go to 
www.rotary5170.org/RotaryFoundation/FutureVisionProgram/FutureVisionManual for all the basics, fine-tuned to 
the District 5170 way to do these projects.  Or, you can contact our District Grants Chair, Cecelia Babkirk, at ro-
tariancecelia@gmail.com. 

Grant # D5170 Club Country Project Amt D5170 DDF Project Description 

25283 Cupertino India $50,000 $8,500 Computer-Aided Learn-
ing 

25292 Cupertino Mexico $55,000 $5,682 Fuel Efficient Stoves 

25282 Oakland Sun-
rise 

Guatemala $41,700 Unknown Faces of Hope 

25229 Gilroy Nigeria $35,017 $9,017 Water tanks/Microcredit 
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PolioPlus Materials to Assist Club Fundraising 
 
District 5170 starts its yearly campaign to raise funds for PolioPlus every January.  To assist in 
this effort, the following links will take you to presentations discussing PolioPlus using various 
media – video, PowerPoints, and PDF files.  Please visit the sites and utilize the material dur-
ing your club meetings.  If you need suggestions on how to best utilize these or any technical 
issues obtaining the material, feel free to contact me at charlie@wassergraphics.coms or 408-
921-2420. 
 
VIDEOS FOR POLIO PLUS 
 
Video 106 million drops - Kick Polio out of West Africa 6:57 minutes  
The video showcases national and international efforts to reach 53 million children and kick 
polio out of West Africa.  CLICK HERE 
 
The Final Inch  
Series of 6 previews describing what is left to do to eradicate Polio and also some views of 
how lives have been affected by Polio. Jolene Bortz has a copy of the complete “The Final 
Inch” DVD available for viewing. CLICK HERE 
 
Bill Gates Speaks to Rotarians about Polio Challenge 5:42 minutes  
Watch as Microsoft founder Bill Gates announced at the International Assembly an increase in 
the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundations challenge grant for polio eradication to Rotary Interna-
tional. CLICK HERE 
 
POWER POINTS FOR POLIO PLUS  
 
 Rotary $200 Million Challenge View Online  
The slides give an overview what the $200 Million Gates Foundation Challenge is. There  
is accompanying outline that expands to give talking points for the presenter.  CLICK HERE 
 
Keeping the Promise to Eradicate Polio- talking points with slides  
The slides give an overview of the status of Polio eradication. The talking points are at the bot-
tom of each slide so that anyone in your club will be able to easily present the program. CLICK 
HERE 
 
PDF FILES FOR POLIO PLUS  
 
Fundraising Ideas CLICK HERE 
 
More Fundraising Ideas and Success Stories CLICK HERE 
 
Advertising Fundraiser CLICK HERE 

Note:  Use ctrl enter while holding the mouse over click here to 
follow the link. 
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Richard D. King Annual Youth Speech Contest 
 

Each year many of the clubs in District 5170 work with schools to 
find participants for the speech contest. This year is no different! 
For more details on how to conduct a Speech Contest and for 
forms, visit the District website and look under New Generations. 
 
This year’s theme is Building Communities, Bridging Con-
tinents. The 2009-10 Rotary Year theme, “Building Communities, 
Bridging Continents”, reflects, “Rotarians are a varied lot.  We 
come from dozens of countries, speak hundreds of languages, 
and adhere to a wide spectrum of religious, political, and philoso-
phical beliefs.  If one strong common thread exists among our 1.2 
million members, it is our willingness to Ensure Our Future. In ad-
dition to the theme, contestants must include references to the 4 
way test.  Of the things we think, say or do, 1.  Is it the TRUTH? 2.  
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 3.  Will it build GOODWILL and better FRIENDSHIPS? 4.  Will it be BENEFI-
CIAL to all concerned? 
 
Save the date – April 6, 2011 for District 5170’s Annual Richard King Speech Contest finals. If 
you have never witnessed a speech contest final, this is your opportunity to do so. All you need to do is 
register for the Cabinet meeting on the 6th of April by contacting Don MacKenzie at dongo-
mack@aol.com. 
 
The District Competition will be held at the DoubleTree Hotel San Jose, San Jose, CA.  At that time, we 
will host the four finalists from the two Regional Competitions.  These speakers will be evaluated by five 
judges, and the finalists will be awarded a First  prize of $1,000.00,  Second prize of $500.00 and Third/
Fourth  prizes of  $250.00 each. 
 
SPEECH CONTEST SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
 
Club Contest:  To be completed by February 18, 2011: Ask your sponsoring Rotary Club. 
   1st Place $100, 2nd Place $50, 3rd Place $25. 
Area Contest:  To be completed between Feb 28- March 11, 2011.  
   Ask your Sponsoring Rotary Club. 
   1st Place $200, 2nd Place $100. Club Contest Winners only. 
Regional Contest: To be completed between March 21-25, 2011. Ask your Sponsoring Rotary Club. 
   1st and 2nd Place $250 each.  Area Contest Winners only. 
District Contest:  April 6, 2010, DoubleTree Hotel San Jose. 
   1st Place $1,000, 2nd Place $500, 3rd and 4th Place $250. 

Regional Contest Details  
 
Area 1-5 (North East) Regional Speech Contest Hosted by San Jose North 
Friday 25 Mar 2011 @ 12:15 PM @ HP Pavilion 525 W. Santa Clara St. San Jose 
 
Area 6 - 9 (South West) Regional Speech Contest Hosted by Los Gatos 
Tuesday 22 Mar 2011 @ 12:15 PM @ Los Gatos Lodge 50 Saratoga Ave. Los Gatos 
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General Secretary Announced 
 
Last year current General Secretary, Ed Futa, announced 
his retirement after 10 years in the position.  He will return to 
his home in Hawaii and his home Rotary club will see him on 
a more regular basis. 
 
Rotary International has named John Hewko, an attorney 
with extensive international experience in both the private 
and public sectors, to be the global humanitarian service 
organization’s new top executive, serving as its general sec-
retary. Rotary’s Secretariat supports the activities of more 
than 33,000 Rotary clubs in over 200 countries and geo-
graphical areas, with a combined membership of 1.2 million 
men and women. The Rotary Foundation annually distrib-
utes over $180 million to fund a variety of educational pro-
grams and humanitarian projects throughout the world. 
Hewko is a former partner with the international law firm of 
Baker & McKenzie and was vice president at the Millennium 
Challenge Corporation, a U.S. government agency estab-
lished in 2004 to deliver U.S. foreign assistance to the 
world’s poorest countries. He begins work on 1 July at a key 
moment in Rotary’s 106-year history.  
 
“I am delighted to be joining Rotary and honored to be able 
to participate in the organization’s mission to promote world 
peace and understanding by addressing some of the root 
causes of conflict, such as poverty, hunger, disease, illiter-
acy, and the global water and sanitation crisis,” Hewko said. 
“Rotary’s global membership of 1.2 million business and pro-
fessional leaders -- supported by a dedicated, professional 
staff -- is a powerful resource that is making a meaningful 
global and grassroots contribution to that goal. Just look at 
what Rotary already has accomplished in the area of polio 
prevention and eradication.” 
 
As RI's general secretary, Hewko will play a lead role in the 
implementation of the organization’s newly revised strategic 
plan that envisions Rotary’s expanded engagement in areas 
such as maternal and child health, water and sanitation, dis-
ease prevention and treatment, basic education and literacy, 
economic and community development, and peace studies 
and conflict prevention/resolution. His tenure could also see 
the successful conclusion of Rotary’s principal humanitarian 
initiative: its 25-year campaign to eradicate the crippling dis-
ease polio, a goal that is more than 99 percent complete. 
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District Calendar 2010 – 2011 
 

 
 
January  2010  Club Service 
02 Ho Down with the Trail Boss (Meet R.I. President, Ray 
 Klinginsmith at the Saddlerack) 
05 District Cabinet Meeting 
08 Mid Year Presidents Meeting 
17-23 Rotary International Assembly, San Diego, Ca.  
 Training for DGE 
27-29 Uniendo America Project Fair – Panama 
29 Pre-PETS 
31 DDF Grant Application Deadline 
 
February  Community Service 
02  District Cabinet Meeting 
05-06 Interact President’s Retreat 
28 Matching Grants Application Deadline 
 
March  Vocational Service 
02 District Cabinet Meeting 
04-06 Far West PETS 
12  STRS Training 
 
April  District Assembly 
06 District Cabinet Meeting 
09 District Assembly 
27 AG Leadership Meeting 
30 Rotarians at Work Day 
 
May  District Celebration – International Convention 

No Cabinet Meeting: 
See You at the Celebration 
04 District Tennis Tournament 
05 District Golf Tournament 

06-08 District Celebration 
15 Interact Spring Send Off 
21-25 International Convention – New Orleans, La. 
 
June  Thank You for a Great Year! 
01  District Cabinet Meeting 
12-17  RYLA (RYLA BBQ on 06/16) 
 
July  A New Rotary Year 
06 District Cabinet Meeting 
14  Roast and Toast 
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Save the Date:   
Tuesday, February 8, 
2011 
Fundraiser for Child 
AIDS Prevention in  
Liberia  
 

 
 
The Los Altos Rotary AIDS Project presents An 
Evening With Jose Antonio Vargas, a Pulitzer 
Prize winning journalist and senior contributing edi-
tor with the Huffington Post, who is the writer and co
-producer of the documentary film, "The Other City,” 
the story of HIV/AIDS in Washington, D.C. that pre-
miered at the New York Tribeca Film Festival in 
2010. 
 
This event marks the first Silicon Valley screening of 
"The Other City” and will be followed by a question 
and answer session with Vargas, who most recently 
profiled Facebook co-founder Mark Zuckerberg for 
The New Yorker. A local success story, Vargas was 
mentored through the Los Altos Rotary Partners for 
New Generations program while attending Mountain 
View High School and is a graduate of San Fran-
cisco State University.  
 
Proceeds from the event will help provide life-saving 
drugs, educational counseling and support for clinics 
in Liberia that serve women and children.  The Los 
Altos Rotary AIDS Project, in partnership with 
Global Strategies for HIV Prevention and the Rotary 
Club of Sinkor, will kick-off its Child AIDS Prevention 
project with a trip to three Liberian clinics in Febru-
ary, thanks to donations from eight local Rotary 
Clubs and a Global Grant from The Rotary Founda-
tion. 
 
Please join us for an exciting evening and help save 
lives in Liberia. 
 
An Evening with Jose Antonio Vargas will be held 
February 8, 2011 at the Los Altos High School Ea-
gle Theatre, 201 Almond Avenue, Los Altos from 7-
9:30 p.m.  To reserve t ickets  v is i t 
www.rotaryaidsproject.org  
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Round-up Review 
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November Membership Report 

Membership Matters 


